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Sheila Durr
Executive Director of Children and Young People 
Department for Children and Young People 
Our Ref

SD/AB
Your Ref



Date


22 October 2020
Please ask for

Sheila Durr
Direct Line

0161 253 5501

E-mail


s.durr@bury.gov.uk
Parents /Carers of children and young people 

in Bury Schools 

Dear Parent/Carer 

COVID-19 UPDATE FOR PARENTS ON LOCAL RESTRICTIONS AND THE SCHOOL HOLIDAY 

As we reach the October school holiday I wanted to update you on the latest position on COVID-19.  Figures from Monday show 396 cases in Bury per 100,000 which is over double the average for England.  

Local Restrictions from Friday 23 October

From Friday 23 October, Bury along with the rest of Greater Manchester will be placed in Tier 3 as a very high alert area.  This means that:

· You must not mix with anyone you do not live with indoors or in private gardens

· You must not mix in a group of more than 6 in an outdoor public space

· You must try to avoid travelling outside the very high alert area except for work, education or caring responsibilities

· You must avoid staying overnight in another part of the UK

Further details can be found at https://www.gov.uk/government/news/local-covid-alert-level-update-for-greater-manchester 

COVID-19 Guidance during the holiday

We continue to see pupils and school staff test positive for COVID-19.  Schools play an important role in identifying close contacts which help to stop the spread of this virus.  We have asked our headteachers to make arrangements over the holiday so that schools can continue this role.  If your child tests positive then you must inform the school immediately; do not wait until schools re-open.  In order to keep the school community as safe as possible, close contacts need to self-isolate as soon as they have been informed to prevent further spread of the virus.  

What does self-isolating mean?
If you or anyone else who lives in your house has been in close contact with someone who has tested positive for COVID-19, you must self-isolate. 

If your child’s school has told you that there has been a positive case of COVID-19 in school and that your child is a close contact of that person, then your child must self-isolate for 14 days from the last time they had contact with that person. If your child has any of the COVID-19 symptoms, you should take them for a test and tell the school what the test result is. 

If your child is self-isolating then: 

· They must stay at home for 14 days

· They must not go to school

· They must not leave home not even for exercise

Please bear in mind that your actions in reporting any positive tests to the school and in following the rules in respect of self-isolating will ensure the safe return of as many pupils as possible on 2 November.

From Friday 23 October 2020 we are advised that we will be in a tier 3 level of lockdown for at least 28 days.  Working together to follow the Government Guidelines will help reduce the spread of the disease for all of us and will enable restrictions to be eased as soon as possible.
Yours sincerely

Electronic or fax service of Legal documents is not accepted

3 Knowsley Place, Duke Street, Bury, BL9 0EJ
www.bury.gov.uk
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